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Drought Condition in the Country 
 
FEWSNET predicts 65-70% likelihood of El Niño conditions from October 2018 to May 2019. During 
this period, there is a strong possibility of average to above-average precipitation and average to 
above average temperature throughout Afghanistan. This means conditions should be favorable for 
rain-fed winter wheat production. The winter wet season started earlier this year. Normally, the wet 
season starts October 15th every year while this year, the winter wet season started from first October. 
The forecasts indicate that there will be above average precipitation at the first portion of the wet 
season (October 2018 to May 2019), however, the second portion of the season (July to August) will 
be drier. 

In addition, based on satellite imaging comparison during the past 3 years in October, the snow depth 
this year is better than 2016 and 2017 years. This suggests favorable conditions during spring 2019 for 
irrigated agriculture. 

Above average precipitation in most parts of the Country except southern Afghanistan and Badghis 
province 

 

 

Flooding Risk 

El Niño conditions could lead to higher risk of flooding during the months April and May 2019 for 
central, northern, and western regions. Partners should do early preparedness activities in 
anticipation for this possible natural disaster scenario. 

 

 

 



 
Above last year precipitation in most parts the country except Central highlands, Southern regions 
and Badghis Province. 

 

Rusts and Fungal Diseases 

The expected El Nino condition will increase the level of atmosphere humidity this year. The high level 
of humidity increases the likelihood of rust and fungal diseases outbreak. The most common types of 
rusts will be yellow rust and leaf rust. MAIL, FAO, and NGO partners should monitor field conditions 
and be on the lookout for these types of plant diseases. 

Fall Armyworm Presence in East Region 

The same conditions (increased humidity and warmer weather) are expected to also lead to increased 
risk of greater infestation of Fall Armyworm in the east region. These pests hibernate during the cold 
winter months, emerging from the ground during spring and producing up to 3 generations in a year; 
during this time the adult moths can migrate up to 300 km per generation. 

Market Price Update 

WFP has been observing normal market price fluctuations and will release the most recent market 
price bulletin this week. However, in mountainous areas market access will be difficult or impossible 
during the winter months due to road blockages from heavy snowfall. 

 


